
Hello everyone,  

I hope you all enjoyed the long weekend and soaked up some sunshine. 

A visit to Cleve Area School (CAS) and Combined Sports Day at Poonindie 

The students, Mrs Hunt, Karen and I went on an excursion to Cleve Area School last week. The purpose of 

the visit was for our year 6 students to join CAS year 6 students for a couple of lesson to start their      

transition process ready for high school next year. Also for our other students to connect with friends and 

peers from previous years and to learn about CAS. The third reason for the visit was for our students to 

gain specialised coaching from Mr Graeme Byrnes and his year 11 students in shotput, discus and high 

jump. We had a fantastic day, which finished with the adults being coerced to go down the big slide at 

the new play space! 

The benefits of our trip to Cleve paid off as our students approached the day and events with confidence. 

It was great to see our students being brave and resilient; using their school values while interacting with 

a wider range of students and adults.  

Congratulations to Laylah, Austin, Tex and Will for breaking the standing shotput record for their age 

group. Congratulations also to Sidney and Indie for being awarded the PNPS Sportsperson award for   

displaying sportsmanship throughout the day. Many thanks to Hamish Rowsell, Sally Cormack of     

Poonindie Primary and their school community for organising and hosting the Combined Sports Day, and 

also to Rory Hunt, Ungarra Primary for his contributions towards the day.   

Engaging with other schools is always a great opportunity for our students and staff to broaden their 

awareness, build relationships and to learn from each other, it supports our school vision of students 

being responsible contributors to communities.  

Leaders Day and Numeracy Summit 

Last Monday I attended the Education Leaders’ Day in Adelaide along with Principals from across the 

state. The day was very interesting with the key message being ‘building a world-leading education     

system’. Valerie Hannon, international educational researcher/futurist and Anthony McKay, global      

educational research and development leader were key note speakers. Discussions and learning included 

our collective purpose as educators, our state context, children and young people’s future in a global 

context, and what’s shaping education today. My plan is to investigate some of the learnings from the 

day further to see what changes we can make at PNPS to support our students current and future needs. 

The Numeracy Summit was held on the Tuesday, when I returned from school I shared my learning with 

staff. We plan to slowly build our numeracy understandings and teaching practice through engaging in 

Big Ideas in Number professional development in term 2.  

NAPLAN 

Our year 3 & 5 students commenced NAPLAN assessments this week. They started with writing, then 

moved onto Reading, Conventions of Language and Numeracy. I must congratulate our students on the 

way they approached each assessment and the resilience they showed throughout the week.  

From 2023 each student’s NAPLAN report will show how they’re tracking against 4 levels of achievement, 

known as proficiency standards. These will replace the 10 NAPLAN bands.   
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The standards are: 

• Exceeding 

• Strong 

• Developing 

• Needs additional support. 

The standards are set at a challenging but reasonable standard of literacy and numeracy expected for the child at the time of 

testing. 
  
Site Improvement Plan 

This year we continue to intentionally focus improving student reading comprehension, but are deepening this learning by 

teaching our students to read like authors, so they learn to transfer the language features from their reading into their own 

writing. I look forward to sharing more about site improvement plan with you each newsletter.   

Student Learning Conferences with Parents 

We extend an invitation to parents to join their child and class teacher in a Student Learning Conference. This is an opportunity 

for children to share with parents; their literacy and numeracy goals, learning throughout the term, what they have found    

challenging and what they are most proud of. Parents will also have the opportunity to talk with Miss Sly or Miss Laete about 

what is important to them about their child’s learning.  

The Student Learning Conferences will be held throughout weeks 9  & 10 (week starting Monday March 27th) please book your 

preferred time by returning the Student Learning Conference form to school.  

 

Best wishes,  

Lisa Masters 

  









 







ALISON’S PAGE: 
Week 7 and we are over half way through Term 1 already! 

I was away for a week (only 2 school days) in week 4 and 5 and am now 
a proud Nana to Poppy Eliana who was born on 23rd February!       
Congratulations to Amber and Joe Fauser on their first baby! 

Harmony Day:  PNPS are celebrating Harmony Day on Tuesday 28th 
March.  I will be doing Harmony Day activities at Lunch and Recess and 
you are invited to wear orange clothes on that day to show your support —a day to    
celebrate about  how “everyone belongs” and learn about diversity. 

Lunchtimes:  On Tuesdays (STEM activities) I have introduced new games to the children 
(Blokus), and made rainbow spinners and Lego towers with them.   

On Friday (Crafty Activities) we had a Dance Party one lunchtime with a portable 
speaker and the students song requests that I put together at recess time!  We have also 
painted our nails and done some colouring together. 

 

 

 

 

 

Kimochi Time:   I introduced the children to a new Kimochi—BELLA 
ROSE, which I bought in Adelaide.  Bella Rose is very sweet and    
conscientious of others. Bella Rose’s sensitive side and ability to      
empathise, always has a way of bringing emotional balance to the 
group. Being sensitive can be a blessing for Bella Rose, but it can also 
be a challenge.  When Bella Rose’s feelings get hurt she has a hard 
time expressing herself and can be known to close herself off.  Bella 
loves nature and her favourite colour is green.  She has the feelings 
insecure, sensitive and happy in her.   

Breakfast Club:  We had spaghetti on toast 
this week.  Thank you for all your food     do-
nations and especially to Hannah Pfitzner/
Lienert for doing Breakfast Club when I was 
away.  Next week we will have pancakes. 

Thought for the Day:  “Never apologise for being sensitive or emotional.  It is 
a sign of a big heart and that you are not afraid of letting others see it.  
Showing your emotions is a sign of strength.” 
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Julie can you please place a note in the newsletter stating that GC are seek-




